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London Fire Brigade Headquarters 
169 Union Street London SE1 0LL 
T 020 8555 1200 F 020 7960 3602 

Textphone 020 7960 3629 
london-fire.gov.uk 

Freedom of Information request reference number: 6507.1 

Date of response: 12 May 2022 

Request: 

RE: Launderette Fire @ 47-49 Deptford High Street, London, SE8 4AD on 27th January 2022. 
Please see: www.london-fire.gov.uk/incidents/2022/january/laundrette-fire-deptford/  

According to the above incident report on the London-Fire.Gov website, the cause of the fire is currently under 
investigation by both The Brigade and The Metropolitan Police Service. 

The freehold owner of the property is a company named Milegate Limited (Company Number 02599024). 

Please can you kindly confirm whether the owner was informed about the fire?  If so, please confirm when was the 
owner was first contacted about the fire?  How was the owner contacted. 

Response: 

Attending crews do not notify/contact property owners about incidents they attend.  The stop message recorded for 
this incident (LFB incident no. 012517-27012022) states the duty of care was left the Metropolitan Police Service: 

“22:30:55 - ALL APPEARS COOL AT SCENE NO FURTHER RELIEFS REQUIRED DUTY OF CARE LEFT WITH MET 
POLICE TMO” 

We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information 
about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website: 
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/  
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